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Dear Alumni of Kingsway College,
Fall on campus is, in 
my opinion, the most 
beautiful time of the 
year. As I contemplate 
this past year and 
think about the jour-
ney that Kingsway 
College is on, I realize 

what an amazing blessing it is to have this 
school still vibrant and operating in the 
year 2013. The world is a much different 
place today than it was in 1903 when the 
school was established. Yet through thick 
and thin the school continues to educate 
not only academically but spiritually the 
youth of today. It is a blessing to have dedi-
cated staff and faculty who still have the 
hope of pointing students to the One who 
gave His all for a fallen race. Also, I am 
very happy to report that for the first time 
in many years the Administration has been 
able to turn in to the board a balanced 
budget for the 2013/2014 school year. We 
give glory to God for his continued bless-
ings on this school. 

As you peruse through the pages of 
this edition of the KC contact, I hope you 
will enjoy a walk down memory lane. 
Experience renewed hope that Kingsway 
is committed to fulfilling its mission “to 
reflect Jesus Christ and prepare students 
for His service”.

I would also like to introduce to 
you the co-editor of the KC Contact, 
Christina Lister. Christina joined the 
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Alumni Homecoming Weekend  
May 23rd-25th, 2014

Honoured Classes

2004 - 10 year class
1994 - 20 year class
1989 - 25 year class
1984 - 30 year class
1974 - 40 year class
1964 - 50 year class
1954 - 60 year class
1944 - 70 year class

KC team this past summer as the new 
Development Coordinator. She is re-
sponsible for planning events such as the 

Fun(d) Dinner, Alum-
ni  Golf Tournament, 
and Alumni Chapter 
Meetings.  She wil l 
also be managing our 
Alumni database and 
receipting along with 
her many extra-cur-

ricular assignments such as Grade 12, 
Campus Ministries, and Aerials sponsor. 
She is a member of the Alumni Associa-
tion which is the team that plans Alumni 
Weekend each year. Christina graduated 
from Durham College in 2011 with a 
degree in accounting and has been in-
volved extensively within the College 
Park Church Program holding positions 
such as music coordinator and program 
coordinator for the young adult group 
called the Refuge. Please help me to wel-
come Christina to her new role. 

I hope you enjoy this edition of the KC 
Contact and I urge you to remember this 
special school in your prayers as well as 
in your charitable giving plans. Kingsway 
faces many challenges each school year, 
one of them being an increasing number 
of students who need financial assistance 
in order to attend school here. It is with the 
effort of many and the blessings of God 
that we will continue to operate a school 
that is financially viable as well as a beacon 
of light in the community it serves. n
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Changes for  
the 2013-2014 
School Year

THE 2013-14 school year is off 
to a great start!  Our enrolment is 187 

students, making 
it four consecu-
tive years of hav-
ing more than 180 
students on our 
campus.   While 
the major ity  of 
our students come 

from Canada, we also have students 
from the USA, Bermuda, China, Ko-
rea, Kuwait, and Ukraine.

We have 97 boys and 90 girls.  106 
of our students live in the dormitory, 
while 81 are from the community.  The 
following is a breakdown by grades:

• Grade 9 – 31 students
• Grade 10 – 53 students
• Grade 11 – 49 students
• Grade 12 – 54 students
As alumni of Kingsway College, 

there are a number of ways that you 
can support our efforts to grow our 
enrolment.

1. If you know of any high school 
aged students in your area who are 
not attending an Adventist school 
and would benefit from an Adventist 
education at Kingsway College, please 
email or call Remy Guenin at guen-
inr@kingswaycollege.on.ca or 905-
433-1144 x212.

2. Support Kingsway’s “Worthy 
Student Fund”.  This fund makes Ad-
ventist education at Kingsway College 
possible for many students who would 
be unable to afford it.  

3. Support Kingsway students with 
random acts of kindness and encour-
agement.  Many of them are away 
from home for the first time and could 
use as much support as possible.  Pray 
for them, join our “Friends in Touch” 
program (contact Fabiane Campos 

at camposf@kingswaycollege.on.ca), 
or make an anonymous donation to 
their account.

4. Share any great ideas that you 
have for growing Kingsway College 
with me at bowess@kingswaycollege.
on.ca.

It would be impossible to do ev-
erything we do without the support 
of our alumni.  Thank you so much 
for your prayers and everything you 
do to support Kingsway College!!! n

BY SCOTT BOWES, President

www.aramorpayments.com

WORTHY  
STUDENT  

FUND
PARTNERS

www.halminenhomes.com

Thank you  
for your  
support!

Varsity Sports

This year our var-
sity teams expanded 
to include guys vol-
leyball  along with 
our standard girls 
volleyball team. We 
also have both guys 
and girls basketball 
teams who will be 
going to the Andrews 
University Cardinal 
Classic in February 
of 2014! Stay tuned 
for the varsity team 
game schedules.
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BHSN 50TH REUNION

THE 50TH anniversary reunion 
of the North York Branson School of 
Nursing was held May 10-12, 2013 
at Kingsway College in conjunction 
with Kingsway’s Alumni Weekend.  
Since it was the 50th year after the 
graduation of the first class from 
Branson the event was to include 
everyone connected with the school 
for the entire time it operated.  After 
2 years of promoting the Branson 
portion of the occasion, mainly by 
Marilyn Jerome and her assistants, 
expectations were far exceeded!   

Branson produced 269 graduate 
nurses in 14 classes during the years 
’63-’74.  Over 120 graduates attended 
the weekend, with representation from 
each of the classes.  This was the very 
first reunion for the 2 year class of 
‘74, and 10 of their class were present.   
Three faculty members also attended. 

The ceremonies began Friday with 
a concert by Kings’ Heralds which 
brought back many memories of their 
music over the years. 

Branson students had the privilege 
of presenting Sabbath School where 
several graduates paid tribute to the 
School of Nursing and Kingsway for the 
top quality education they received.  
The life skills they obtained at these two 
schools of distinction enabled them to 
obtain high achievements in their ca-
reers of service.  A chorus of grads sang 
“Let There Be Peace on Earth”. 

During the church service, Twyla 
Reimche Gimbel held roll call for 
Branson graduates.  Each class was 
given recognition.   

After a delicious general potluck 
in the old gym, Branson Graduates 
met on the site of the old Administra-
tion Building beside the gazebo for a 
presentation of a lamp stand, a plaque 
reading “To Those Who Have Gone 
Before”, and a composite photograph 

North York Branson Hospital 
School of Nursing 50th Reunion 

of the 16 graduates that have already 
passed to their rest.  The lamp signi-
fied the Florence Nightingale light that 
each grad had carried on the day they 
were capped and gave their pledge 
for service to others.  Marilyn Pearse 
Jerome presided over the presentation 
and Scott Bowes, on behalf of King-
sway College, received it.  Mr. Bowes 
thanked the graduates for this thought-
ful gesture and shared his appreciation.  
The group sang “Shall We Gather At 
The River” at the request of one of the 
graduates who was unable to attend. 

The afternoon was spent reminisc-
ing about old times and meeting not 
only classmates but grads from other 
classes that we had not seen for years. 

Sabbath evening brought a very 
pleasant surprise, three long beauti-
fully decorated tables set specifically 
for Branson Alumni and their families.  
There were photos, not only of our 
individual classes, but also incidental 
pictures from bygone days.  We were 
presented with pens in the shape of 
hypodermic needles with red fluid in 
the barrels to resemble blood – what a 
novel idea!  Along the back wall were 
our original composite photos of each 

graduation class as well as samples 
of student and graduating uniforms, 
blazers, capes and caps. Another ex-
citing event in the program occurred 
when two Branson Alumni - Marilyn 
Pearse Jerome ‘72 and Eleanor Von 
Gunten ‘72 - were honoured as Alum-
ni of the Year.  Heartfelt appreciation 
was expressed for the many, many 
hours they each put in to make this 
such a memorable event.  A spontane-
ous standing ovation revealed every-
one’s feelings. Thanks again! 

On Sunday 250 people met for 
brunch.  There was time to get further 
reacquainted, take class pictures and 
catch up on the last 50 years.  Sev-
eral other people joined us that were 
friends of Branson personnel during 
the  “operating”  years.  Earla Woods 
Sanz and the Crawford sisters, Ro-
berta and Rae, took us back to how 
Branson Hospital was born and Brian 
Fenton gave us a peek into the future 
regarding the long term plans for the 
property. 

Everyone had a fantastic weekend 
and felt the trip to Kingsway College 
and down memory lane was so worth 
the trip! n

BY BEV MATIKO, ‘69 
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BHSN 50TH REUNION
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ALUMNI OF THE YEAR

Marilyn (Pearse) Jerome

In September of 1969 Marilyn Pearse arrived on the 
Kingsway Campus to take her first year in Nursing.  
Shortly after arriving, Marilyn met David Jerome in the 
choir loft of College Park Church during choir practice 
and they began dating.  

She spent the next two years at Branson Hospital 
School of Nursing, graduating in 1972. She completed 
and passed the Nursing Registration exams in August of 
that year. On August 20, 1972 Marilyn and David were 
married. 

In September of 1972, she began her first nursing 
position at the Bowmanville Memorial Hospital in 
Paediatrics. In 1973, she transferred to Branson Hospital. 

During her time at Branson she worked in many areas 
and in several different positions. Marilyn retired in 2005 
until 2007 when she returned to work as a casual nurse at 
Extendicare Oshawa.  

Marilyn and Dave have 3 daughters: Heather, Lynette 
and Elizabeth. In 1990, the family moved to Oshawa so 
that the girls could attend Kingsway College and College 
Park Elementary School. Marilyn and Dave both strongly 
believe in Adventist Christian education. Heather, Lynette 
and Elizabeth all graduated from Kingsway. Marilyn is 
the devoted grandmother of 9 grandchildren, 5 girls 
and 4 boys. Four of her grandchildren are attending 
Adventist schools, three at College Park Elementary 
School and one at Kingsway. 

This past Alumni Weekend was the culmination of 
2 years of Marilyn working many hours (including 
the wee hours of the morning on many occasions) to 
make sure that this reunion was a success for her fellow 
Branson Grads.  

Alumni Weekend  
Golf Tournament

May 25th, 2014

Check our FaceBook page  
or website for location  

and details

Eleanor Von Gunten

Eleanor Von Gunten was born on May 23, 1948 to 
Jules and Doris Von Gunten in Oshawa, Ontario. She 
attended College Park Elementary School and Kingsway 
College. In 1969, Eleanor enrolled at the Branson Hospital 
School of Nursing with great aspiration to do something 
for the cause of humanity. She graduated with her nurs-
ing class in 1973 and was immediately employed at the 
North York Branson Hospital. Eleanor is devoted to her 
Alma Mater where she has served as Alumni Association 
President, Secretary,  and Class Activist. She volunteered 
to update the Kingsway database and find addresses for 
hundreds of former Kingsway students, and assisted in 
any area where help was needed. She has a great love for 
Kingsway which she demonstrates enthusiastically with 
her support and truly lives our motto “Service Not Fame”. 
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I NEVER would have expected a school like King-
sway to have such positive effect on my life.  Being able 

to spend all four years of high school 
there was nothing short of a blessing.  
I graduated not only with the grades  
I wanted, but also the friends I needed.  

Kingsway allowed me to find the 
importance of studying by giving me 
teachers that pushed me to do my best; 
proving to myself what great things  

I can achieve. Even if I was to put all academics aside, 
Kingsway wouldn’t be any less wonderful to me. All the 
great friendships I had created in my four years at King-
sway have shown me what the important things are in life. 
Being given the opportunity to grow up in my last teenage 
years and create those bonds with my friends brought out 
the great social aspect present at Kingsway. In being a stu-
dent there I knew that I could go anywhere on campus and 
be met with a smile.  Seeing such pleasant faces everyday 
really gave me a sense of belonging and being a member of 
one big family.

The involvement opportunities at Kingsway really 
helped me to learn to be a well-rounded individual, not 
only having to work on my studies but also being able to 
play volley-ball and class sports nights.  The SA weekend 
events such as Golden Unicorn and Supper Clubs allowed 
me to put my school work aside and to relax and just have 
a good time with all the people at Kingsway.  Power week-
ends and Weeks of Prayer also allowed me to take time 

CLASS OF 2013

10% of the sale price is donated towards The Kingsway College Worthy Student Fund

from my days and focus on God instead of just work.
The most prominent memories from my experience at 

Kingsway would definitely be all the exciting trips I was 
able to go on.  Educational trips to the Ontario Science 
Centre, Shakespearian Plays, and the courthouse really 
brought some fun to learning new things about the subjects 
at hand.  The trips I will remember the most, though, will 
be all the March Break tours and mission trips. Kingsway 
gave me the opportunity to see new places while being able 
to spread the good news of Jesus by serving others.  

Before I knew it, my time at Kingsway came to an end.  
Graduation was just around the corner and last time I had 
checked it was four years away.  Time really does go faster 
when you’re having fun.  My class and I had gone through 
all the stresses of the multiple exam weeks and the joys of 
class events and trips.  We had grown up from the small 
freshmen to the seniors of 2013.  We had been there for 
each other and God had led us all through the ups and 
downs of being in high school.  Marching down that aisle 
in the College Park Church and receiving my diploma 
was a perfect ending to such an important part of my life.  
Watching my classmates receive their diploma gave a sense 
of sadness for the fact that we would all soon be parting 
ways, but it also allowed me to remember all the wonder-
ful times we had spent together, whether in the classroom 
or on a bus.  Kingsway College gave me the best four years 
of my life so far.  I can say nothing more than thank-you 
for all you put into your students’ lives; giving them excel-
lence to work for and new experiences to discover. n

A Message from  
Graduation 2013
BY ALICIA DOOKS, ‘13

Email chris@bbequipment.ca  
or call 1-866-629-1313

SPECIAL PRICING AVAILABLE ONLY FROM BBE ! 



2013 ALUMNI HOMECOMING GALLERY

1. BHSN Chorale
2. King’s Heralds in concert  
    Friday night
3. Gordon Pifher ‘73
4. KC Mass Choir rehearsal
5. Pinning a corsage on a
    long-standing alumnus
6. Class of 1983
7. A few smiling faces
8. Some recent KC Graduates
9. The Mohns family
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1. BHSN Crest
2. Photo op with fellow  
    classmates
3. Some BHSN Graduates 
4. Catching up with old friends
5. Alumnus of the Year - 
    Eleanor Von Gunten ‘72
6. Keeping in line with old  
    KC rules
7. Big crowd at the annual  
    Alumni Banquet
8. Class of 2013 Graduates
9. BHSN Composites
10. Alumnus of the Year - 
    Marilyn (Pearse)  
    Jerome ‘72
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Brazil Comes to Kingsway College

O N  A U G U S T  5 T H ,  2 0 1 3  a  l a r g e  g r o u p  o f 
Brazilians arrived at Pearson International Airport in 

Toronto, Ontario for a 2 week ESL 
(English as a Second Language) Pro-
gram at Kingsway College. It was a 
brand new adventure, one that was 
sure to make a lasting impression. To 
my knowledge there has never been a 
summer ESL Program such as this at 
Kingsway College. 

60 students from Brazil ages 13 to 18 were greeted by 
a small welcoming party at the airport. The group came 
in on two different airlines at two different times on the 
morning of August 5. 

Day One: The week began with a hearty breakfast in our 
cafeteria. Soon after breakfast, the students were shown to 
their rooms and were greeted by Minnie Edison (Ladies Head 
Dean) and Tyler Dooks (Men’s Assistant Dean). After lunch, 
the students were asked to take a test for placement in their 
respective ESL classes which were led out by 3 of our teach-
ers, Scott MacDonald, Sophia Parkes and Connie Solomon.

Day Two: On the morning of August 6, the group 
was loaded into buses and taken to Canada’s Wonder-
land where they spent twelve hours being spun around, 
dropped and splashed to their hearts’ content. Exhausted, 
everyone returned to the campus and fell into bed.

Day Three: The plan was to take the group to Thousand 
Islands for a boat tour and then to Fort Henry for some 
sightseeing, however, plans changed. On the first day any 
had requested changes to the schedule because the group 
really wanted to go SHOPPING! After a quick phone call 
to cancel the boat tour, the group headed for Halton Hills 

Premier Outlets. This new shopping experience had only 
been open for 7 days but the students had already done 
their research and they knew the name and location, which 
they had found through Google. Needless to say, the rest of 
the day was spent shopping.

Days Four and Five: The real work began with ESL 
classes.

Day Six: The students attended church service at College 
Park Church, followed by an afternoon trip to the Toronto 
Zoo. The Panda exhibit was fascinating and the students 
enjoyed nearly perfect weather on this day. 

Day Seven: Once again, the students loaded onto the 
buses and headed for a Blue Jays game which was followed 
by a trip up the CN Tower. Baseball was new to most of the 

BY REMY GUENIN, ‘86

SUMMER ESL CAMP 2013 - BRAZIL
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students but they were very impressed by the stadium and 
the retractable roof. They did not quite understand what 
was happening on the field even after several attempts 
were made to explain the game. 

Day Eight and Nine: The students back in the class-
room for the day followed by various shopping trips in 
the evening to the local Walmart and Oshawa Centre as 
well as the Toronto Eaton’s Centre. As a side note, it was 
interesting that the manager at the local Walmart spoke to 
one of our faculty members and mentioned that the store 
had seen its best sales figures to date at that location since 
they had opened!

Day Ten: Niagara Falls was on the agenda for this day. 
“Maid of the Mist”, Journey Behind the Falls and several 
other attractions kept the kids entertained for the day. 
That evening, they checked into the Great Wolf Lodge and 
spent the night. 

Day Eleven: This day was spent enjoying the Great 
Wolf Lodge Waterpark.  

Day Twelve: The morning was spent in the classroom 
and by afternoon the students were off again enjoying the 
local shopping venues. That evening a ceremony was held 
to celebrate each student’s completion of the ESL course. It 
was a fun, loud and boisterous time enjoyed by all in atten-
dance. The end of the night was capped by the celebration 
of a birthday and snacks prepared by the cafeteria staff.

Day Thirteen: We had Chapel Church in the school 
chapel which was followed by lunch in the cafeteria. In the 
afternoon the group headed to Lakeview Park for pictures 
and a stroll by Lake Ontario. After sundown worship, the 
group played “Capture the Flag” which brought a lot of 
laughter and fun that night. By the end of the game every-
one was hot and exhausted. Minnie Edison and Fabiane 
Campos then hosted an ice cream feed for the students.

Day Fourteen: This was packing day for one of the 
groups, as about 45 of them were leaving that evening. 
Once the students were finished packing they loaded the 
buses and headed for the ROM (Royal Ontario Museum). 
After a few hours, the group was on the move again and 
yes, you’ve guessed it, they ended up at Yorkdale Mall 
for another shopping experience.. Two buses had to go to 
the airport in order to accomodate all the luggage, even 
though the whole group wasn’t leaving at that time. 

Day Fifteen: The second group of students left early in 
the morning at 5:30am. 

The results of our surveys displayed an overall positive 
experience for all. They were very impressed with King-
sway College and Canada in general. Their favourite staff 
member was Minnie Edison. She made sure to let them 
know when they first got to campus that if they misbe-
haved she would get after them in Minnie fashion. King-
sway College is looking forward to more Summer ESL 
Programs in the future. This was a wonderful opportunity 
to create exposure for Kingsway College in Brazil. We are 
excited to see students from Brazil coming to Kingsway 
and having a great experience learning English, making 
friends and getting to know more about Jesus Christ. For 
more pictures of our summer ESL Program go to our web-
site at. www.kingswaycollege.on.ca n
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Go Into All Nations
INTERNATIONAL STUDENTS

JESUS TELLS his disciples just before His ascen-
sion, “go into all nations”...well this year at Kingsway, we 

have been blessed to have the nations 
come to us...

We are so pleased that our interna-
tional student population continues to 
grow. The majority of these students 
speak little English and communication 
between other students and faculty can 
be trying...but in spite of these cultural 

and language barriers, our international students have 
become a great asset to our Kingsway family.  

The greatest priority is of course living, eating and 
studying with all of these young people in a manner that 
gives us an opportunity to share the good news of the life 
of a good and loving Savior.  Love is hard work.  But it is 
such a worthy and soul-filling endeavor.  We serve a good 
God, who runs down dusty roads to love all of His chil-
dren...and the opportunity given us to speak with our new 
international community friends is a blessing we just can’t 
pass up...the excitement is palpable on both sides.

We of course also want to provide academic excellence 
to our students, particularly in the field of English.  It is not 
only an occasion for classroom learning, but full immersion 
into the North American culture.  Our schedule is already 
full of academia, extracurricular activities, and sports pro-
grams, but in addition, we have many trips designed to 
show our guests the history and wonder of Canada in all 

“The author of the book is Raymond O. West, MD MPH. He attended Os-
hawa Missionary College from 1937 to 1942 during which he met his wife to 
be, Julia Huckabone. After graduating in 1941, he decided to stay at OMC and 
earn a year of college credits. He then joined the Royal Canadian Navy where 
he served for 3 years and by God’s grace was able to keep the Sabbath every 
week during his tour of duty. While stationed in Newfoundland, Julia joined 
Raymond and they were married in the summer of 1944. After the war was 
over, they moved to Canadian University College for a year, attended La Sierra 
University for a year and finally arrived at Loma Linda University, where he 
graduated with his MD. Dr. West and his wife Julia moved to Oshawa where he 
practiced medicine until he was called to go to Rest Haven Hospital in Sydney, 
Australia as a Medical Director. He attended Harvard School of Public Health 
and gained two degrees, an MPH and an MSc. He then went on to practice 
medicine in Takoma Park, Washington for several years. He returned to Loma 
Linda University as a professor instead of a student and taught Epidemiology 
for many years. He and his wife retired to the Seattle, Washington area in 1990 
but he still works one day a week. Dr. West and Julia have 4 children, 5 grand-
children and 4 great grandchildren.” 

This book is certainly worth the read. Dr. West is such a good storyteller that 
while reading the book, you are right there in the room with him during the many 
interesting situations he describes. This book is available through xulonpress.
com/bookstore, amazon.com and barnesandnoble.com. 

of its varied forms...the favourite of which is already--food!  
Every month we coordinate special evenings out with our 
international students to sample different restaurants in our 
area.  Different staff members take time eating and spend-
ing valuable social time learning and exchanging words, 
traditions, and laughs over these special evenings and it has 
become an invaluable way to create unity between people’s 
from such different backgrounds. 

I remember working to find an efficient way of integrating 
our new international students we were blessed with in the 
beginning of second semester last year.  It was obviously very 
difficult at first to relay my intentions and to understand their 
needs... and there were many times I wondered if I was mak-
ing any progress...but this year they all returned, and they 
have naturally and seamlessly become leaders in the dorm, 
helping communicate and describe dorm life to the new in-
ternational students.  I am grateful to them and also amazed 
at the speed in which they have, in many ways, accepted and 
even promoted the lifestyle we are inspired to follow...one of 
justice, righteousness and kindness...we all fail at these con-
cepts that God delights in...but what a great goal!

As this year continues I would like to ask you to pray 
for us...pray for all of our family here at Kingsway, but I 
ask for special prayers directed to the hearts of our new 
international friends.  May God bless us as we live and 
work, play and pray together.  

Blessings, Greg Gryte

Book Review for “Confessions of a Christian Physician”
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IN MEMORIAM 

1943 - 2013

Leon A. King passed away Sep-
tember 24, 2013 at St. Vincent Hos-
pital, Worcester, following an illness. 
Leon was predeceased by his wife 
of 41 years, June Gloree (Preece) 
King, who passed away in 2004. 
He is survived by three sons: Leon 
A. King, II, Esq., Major Kym-Cam-
eron King, and Khrystian E. King. 
Leon was born in Bermuda, son of the 
late Archibald Cranfield and Miriam 
(Wilson) King. 

He was a graduate of Kingsway  
College in Oshawa, Ontario, Canada 
and Atlantic Union College, South  
Lancaster, Pennsylvania where he 
earned a BA in Business Administration.  
Leon owned and operated Kingsway 
Property Management and Kingsway 
Trucking Service, Inc. He was a mem-
ber of the College Church of Sev-
enth-day Adventists, South Lancaster, 
PA where he served as a deacon and 
Chair of the Atlantic Union College 
Finance Committee. 

Through the years, he particularly 
enjoyed teaching and participating in 
Sabbath School. An avid golfer, Leon 
was a member of the Green Hills 
Golf Course, Worcester, MA and of 
the “The Whole in One Golf Fellow-
ship”. He enjoyed skylarking with 
friends and family; spending time 
with his family in Newport Beach, 
RI; family Thanksgiving holidays in 
Philadelphia, PA and also found great 
pleasure in simply giving of himself 
and his time to lend a helping hand 
to others. 

Leon A. KingJames Stanley 
Sharpe

1949 - 2013

James Stanley Sharpe was born 
Aug. 24, 1949 in London, Ontario 
and passed away Feb. 9, 2013 in Os-
hawa, ON.  He attended Kingsway 
College from 1966-1968. He met his 
wife Bonnie (Buchanan) during his 
time at KC and they married in 1970. 
He followed the Lord’s calling and 
began attending Canadian Univer-
sity College in 1972 and completed 
4 years of theology.  During his sev-
enteen years, of ministry he pastored 
in NL, NS, and NB.  Jim had a deep 
desire to share his faith through music 
and will be fondly remembered for 
his songwriting abilities.  During his 
life time he composed over 2,000 
songs.  He always said “the Lord and I 
wrote them together.” Jim, along with 
his wife Bonnie, travelled to many 
churches in Alberta, British Columbia 
and the Maritime Provinces, present-
ing the love of Jesus through their 
music ministry.  Jim is survived by his 
wife Bonnie and daughters Andrea 
and Erica. 

Jennifer  
(Roschman) 

Coombs
1964 - 2013

Jennifer (Roschman) Coombs was 
born September 4, 1964 to Elizabeth 
Rossen and Paul Roschman. After 
attending Kingsway College and 
graduating with Honours, she went 
on to attend McMaster University. 
On October 7, 1984 Jennifer wed 
the love of her life, Richard Coombs. 
Together they were blessed with two 
children, Rachael and Michael. She 
focused on her family and provided 
home daycare for ten years before 
moving back to Oshawa, Ontario. 
Jennifer excelled in her business ca-
reer as a sales manager and purchas-
ing agent in the furniture industry. 
She continued her education at Trent 
University where she studied Busi-
ness and Sociology, at the same time 
beginning a career in Aeronautics. 
Jennifer passed away November 20, 
2013 at the Port Perry Hospital, sur-
rounded by family.
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Check out the Kingsway 
College spotlight in the  
Canadian Messenger  
every month!
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SUMMER ESL CAMP 2013 - BRA-ANNIVERSARIES/BIRTHS

65th Wedding
Anniversary

Thomas Glynn Davies & Eileen Davies (nee: Dauncey) 
celebrated their 65th wedding anniversary on July 22, 2013.

They were married in Peterborough, Ontario where they 
were both raised. After their marriage they headed west to 
Alberta in order for Glynn to finish his ministerial degree. 
After graduation, Glynn served as a clergy for the Seventh-
day Adventist Church. They served numerous churches in 
Ontario, Quebec, Newfoundland and Alberta. Eileen was 
busy raising four children: Alan (b. 1951), David (b. 1953), 
Beth (b. 1954), Trevor (b.1963). 

After Glynn retired in 1988, they moved back to Ontario 
from Alberta. They built their retirement home on Bay Lake 
east of Novar. They continue to enjoy good health and 
love living amongst the large trees and wildlife at the lake.  
They enjoy travelling and love visiting their 4 children,  
9 grandchildren and 2 great grandchildren, who are spread 
across North America.

Congratulations from numerous relatives, friends and 
neighbours.

Austin 
Domenick
Jacinto

Parents: Domenick  
& Rose Jacinto
Birthday: September 13, 2012
Weight: 6 lbs 14 oz
Length: 20 in.

Jaxon Eric Jeffrey
Wilkins

Parents: Jason &  Jenny Wilkins
Birthday: February 14, 2013
Weight: 8 lbs 8 oz

Congratulations!

Also to Pamela Lister, Class of 
1981, for receiving an Honorable 
Mention award for devotional 
contribution of “Who’s Holding 
Your Ladder?” in the Novem-
ber Canadian Adventist Messen-
ger from the Society of Adventist 
Communicators.
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Daniel Anez, Class of 2000, received an Hon-
ourable Mention award for magazine cover 
design for the June 20, 2013 Review cover – he 
received the award from the Society of Adventist 
Communicators. 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS

Incoming Faculty & Staff

Christopher Mortenson,  
Information Systems Administrator
July 2013

Christina Lister, 
Development Coordinator
August 2013

Outgoing Faculty  
& Staff
Jennifer Parent, Development Coordinator
February 2013
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2013 AWARDS CEREMONY

2013 Awards Ceremony recipients - This school year, students received over $200,000 in scholarships! 
Congratulations!!


